TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES
Regular Town Council Meeting
December 8, 2020

Council Members:   Mayor Paige, CM Reams, CM Tyree, CM Baker, CM Harris, CM Jones (via phone)

Council Members Absent:  VM Moss

Others:  Clerk Reams, Consultant Dennis Carney

Call to Order at   7:03 p.m.

Open the Meeting:   The meeting was held at 1030 Main Street, Dillwyn, VA (Town Hall).  Invocation was
offered by a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance led by Mayor Paige.  Mayor 
Paige established that a quorum was present. 


Minutes:  CM Reams made a motion to accept the Minutes as written and was seconded by CM Tyree. 
All others:  Aye.  The motion carried. 

Dennis Carney:  Mr. Carney is working with a resident of Town who is looking into subdividing their 
property.  Mr. Carney is not sure if the lot is large enough to subdivide.  A survey needs to be completed 
to see what the size of the lot is before a decision can be made.

A building next to Foster Tire Company is being torn down.  The building is owned by Mark Dunkum.  
Mr. Dunkum needs to obtain a permit from the Town for the demolition of the building. 

TRANSPORTATION ENHANCEMENT PROJECT:  S. Walker Construction sent a bill to the Town for $525,000 for services. 

HOUSING:  The bids for 99 White Street (Alma Carter) need to be accepted by Council.  A motion was made by CM Tyree to accept the bid for 99 White Street.  The motion was seconded by CM Baker.  All others:  Aye.  The motion carried. 
Mrs. Moore’s home is being renovated.  She needs to have a place to store her items while the work is being done on her home. The funds are limited due to the relocation funds being exhausted by Ms. Scott’s home being completed.  

ZONING FOR RESIDENTIAL AND BUSINESS
Zoning and Residential:

Ordinances:  


UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 
(discussion on items)
The Central Virginia Christian School (CVCS) will host a reverse parade on December 11, 12, & 13 from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.  It will begin at the north end of Town (Gilliam Motors) and go down Main Street to the school.  There will be lights and events to enjoy.  Everyone is encouraged to stay in their vehicles and tune into the radio station for information.  The businesses and Main Street residents are encouraged to decorate their places to participate as well.

NEW BUSINESS:  Alvin Davis, a small business owner, would like to ask the Town to extend the deadline for grant funds from the C.A.R.E.S. Act funds from the County.  Council decided to approve the application.  The bills must be paid and all other items purchased for the Town PPE before distributing funds.  A motion was made to distribute up to $2,500.00 to Mr. Davis by CM Reams.  The motion was seconded by CM Baker.  All others:  Aye.  The motion carried.  

Carolyn Davis:  She has asked the Town to repair her property that was eroded by the heavy rains recently.    Council suggested that she contact VDOT because it is private property and repairs are the responsibility of the property owner.

Bill Rowland:  He is working on creating a map for the Town of Dillwyn Cemetery.  It is felt that he should be paid for this service.  Council suggested checking with Mark Dunkum to see what amount might be appropriate to gift to him for his volunteer services on this project. 

CM Tyree will get together with RG Moss Electric about installing power to the storage shed where the PPE is stored. 

Announcements:  
 
[bookmark: _Hlk508198379]COMMITTEES:  
Finance – Linda Paige, Karen Sue Moss, Ossie J. Harris, III, James Tyree
Town Buildings/Grounds – James Tyree, Ossie J. Harris, III, Gilbert W. Reams
Planning Commission – Karen Sue Moss, James O’Bryant, Bill Carmines, Dennis Carney, Consultant, Joseph Patterson, Beverly Hudgins-King
Beautification – Gilbert Reams, Sandra Moss, Mark Brown, Tricia Taylor
Ordinance – Linda Paige, Tora Jones, Karen Sue Moss, Dennis Carney
Christmas Parade – Linda Paige, Diane Holman-James, Sarah Walker, Sharon Baker, Gilbert Reams
Community Service Workers – Linda Paige, RW Maxey
Halloween Event – Linda Paige, Sharon Baker, Gilbert W. Reams, James Tyree, Melissa Wallace, Buckingham Chamber of Commerce
Ad Hoc-Housing – Tora Jones, Todd Fortune, Dave Ottinger, Linda V. Paige
Housing Rehab Board – Dave Ottinger, William Fulton, Todd Fortune, Lafonia Thornton, Linda V. Paige, Donna McRae-Jones

Adjournment:  A motion was made by CM Reams to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by CM Baker.  All others:  Aye. The motion carried.  The Meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m.
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